DISTRICT 11-E1

Financial Statement for 2008-09 as of September 7, 2008 Administrative Fund

Balance July 1, 2008		\$19173.85
Receipts	Budgeted	Actual
Dues 1400 @ \$21.50	\$30100.00	11049.50
CD Interest	750.00	752.85
Checking Interest	250.00	45.70
District Convention 1400 @ \$1.00 Fall Conference	1400.00	45.70
District Pins	600.00	100.00
Total Receipts		\$11948.05
Expenses		
DAPERSES		
Dues 1400 @ \$14.50	\$20300.00	10048.50
Roster Book	800.00	821.09
Newsletter and Postage	580.00	252.94
Meeting Rooms charges	450.00	
Fall Conference		
Awards	500.00	
Region and Zone Chairs 2007-08	1500.00	
District Pins	600.00	577.00
District Convention	700.00	
International Convention-District Governor	1800.00	
USA/Canada Forum-Vice District Governor		
Miscellaneous non-refundable DG Expenses		
Miscellaneous non-refundable VDG Expens	es 2000.00	
Leadership Institute	300.00	
Dishonesty Bond	250.00	233.89
IPDG Jacket	20.00	
Peace Poster	50.00	
District Website	250.00	
Total Projected Expenses		\$ 11933.42
Balance Administrative Fund for 2008-09		14.63
Balance Administrative Fund September 7, 2008		\$19188.48

DESIGNATED FUNDS

	BALANCE July 1, 2008	CURRENT BALANCE
GENTLY SE		
Sight and Hearing	\$15492.85	
CD State Farm Bank \$ 15000	0.00	
Checking Account 492 Expenses	2.85	
Receipts 375	5.00	\$15867.85
Diabetes	3844.67	
Receipts		
Expenses		3844.67
Youth Exchange	710.00	710.00
LCIF	500.00	500.00
District Convention	1283.69	
Receipts		
Expenses		1283.39
Public Relations	(25.00)	(25.00)
Leos	300.00	300.00
District Editor	300.00	300.00
Quest	300.00	300.00
Extension	75.00	75.00
KidSight	377.65	377.65
Tail Twister	547.93	547.93
Balance as of September 7, 2008		\$24081.49

Yours in Lionism, Lear Kerry

Lion Kerry McGinley

District Treasurer

Wayne Kreitner

From:

Connie [fuzzcon@chartermi.net]

Sent:

Monday, September 01, 2008 4:10 PM

Subject:

Larry & Gayle Morlock; Jim and Carolyn Chipman; VDG Wayne Kreitner Cabinet meeting

Attachments:

cat side en.gif

I am submitting this written report for the cabinet meeting because I am unable to attend this time. We have a lot going on My brother-in-law had a heart attack on Monday in Flint, I have had a weekend trip planned since last November with some girlfriends, then My husband Fuzz will have his hip replaced on Tuesday Sept. 9th. . We have had several trips to different doctors to get his Clarence for this surgery. I have still managed to get some Lions work done. I delivered the roster books to Lion Dick after the last mini cabinet meeting so he could get them to his clubs. I held an officer training class August 27, we had 14 Lions attend. Lion John Monahan and Vice District governor Wayne came up to give the class . They covered a lot of valuable information in a short period of time and did a great job. Frankfort is struggling with 15 members but still are serving the community, they held their chicken BBQ over the 4th of July, served over 900 dinners. They helped on the Blueberry festival in August. Lake Ann just held their annual pancake breakfast over the Labor Day weekend it is always a busy project for their club. Their King Lion Jodi came to the officer training with several of their officers. I need to thank Lion Laura for making one of my club visits, somehow Lion Harry took her to Mesick instead of Mecosta I told her I thought it was really nice of her to do that for me!!! Honor club was at the Coho Parade and we had our food wagon their on Sat the 23 of August the morning brought thunder, lighting and buckets of rain, .The afternoon brought the sun and hot weather so we were able to sell a few hot dogs, we kicked off our annual rifle raffle, We just assisted a lady in our area, with the help of Dr Paul Hameran with a hearing aid as well as glasses.Lion Paul is a member of the Traverse City club. I want to thank him for all his help with this lady Our next project isBenxie Fall Festival Pancake breakfast in October. I received an e-mail from Lion Carl Hawkins from Kalava, he was unable to attend the officer training because of a fire at his business he said he had some minor burns so hope things get better for him. I believe this is all I have to report at this time. I am praying for a positive out come with my husband's surgery . The surgery it self is usually pretty simple however with his other health complications ,his will be more difficult with some risks. Respectively submitted

Lion Connie Region 1 zone chair

FREE Animations for your email - by IncrediMail! Click Here!



District 11 E1 Region 1 Zone 1 Report

The summer in Zone 1 has been active and productive for all clubs. Cooking for the crowds seems to be the order of business. The Chicken BBQ that the Empire Lions Club put on was a great success even though attendance was down- a general trend throughout the area. The Sleeping Bear National Park visitor numbers were down 30% over the summer. The Northport Lions Club was the exception to that rule. They again served over 1400 people at their annual Fly-In Breakfast in Northport. Both Cedar/Maple City and Lake Ann Lions Clubs served up pancakes and steaks throughout the summer weekends as fundraisers for their projects.

Both Empire and Cedar Maple City run raffles in the summer. Cedar Maple City gives away local products to include a side of beef from local merchants. Empire borrowed an idea from the Grayling Lions Club and runs a Lucky 13 cash raffle that over a thirteen week period nets the Club \$ 1900 each time the raffle is run. Both these raffles are positive fund raisers for the Clubs.

Cudos for Cedar-Maple City that managed to get a large article and picture in the local Leelanau Paper that featured their Club President in a news story entitled Why I Am A Lion. They have a particularly good publicity chairman that has gotten several articles and pictures of Lions activities in the local paper- The Leelanau Enterprise over this summer. Of equal note was Northport's donation to Campaign Sight First II. It seems my visit to the Club in Feb 08 to make a presentation paid off.

Roster Books have been mailed to all Zone Clubs along with an introduction letter and comments by the Zone Chairman. Visitation schedules are not set in concrete as of this time, but are in process.

I look forward to a productive year in Lionism.

PDG Richard Daniel Zone Chairperson ,Zone 1- Region 1

CONVENTION 2008 FINANCIAL REPORT

CONVENTION 20	UO TINAINCIAL	KELOKI
INCOME		
Starting Balance	340.70	
Registrations 131 @ \$10 (31	comp) 1310.00	
Lunch 114 @ \$10 (25 com		
Banquet 132 @ \$20 (6 com	p) 2640.00	
Breakfast 78 @ \$10 (6 com		
50 – 50 Raffle	232.00	
Silent Auction	1584.75	
District Account	2725.00	
T	otal Income	\$ 10,752.45
EXSPENCES		,
Lunch	1088.10	
Banquet	2923.05	
Breakfast	706.67	
Friday Night Party	638.60	
Room Charges	1062.60	
ID, Reception	114.08	
Governor gift (mini fans)	450.06	
Printing	123.74	
Flowers	123.49	
Friday night Entertainment	300.00	
Refunds	60.00	
Check Return	52.00	
Misc. decorations, I.D. room, S	Sight First II 164.34	
District Account	2000.00	•
To	tal Exspenses	\$ 9806.73
	▲ (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1)	800 F 500 F 10 F 10 F 10 F 10 F 10 F 10 F
CT TH CTT		

CHECK BOOK BALANCE \$ 945.72

MERLOW Planning Meeting Minutes August 24, 2008, White Cloud Lions Den

MERLOW Coordinator McClure called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

Present:

Governor Larry Morlock

First Lady Gayle Morlock

PDG Dick Maguire, Membership Development

PDG Harry Johnson, Extension

Vice-Governor Wayne Kreitner, Retention Lion Tim Anderson, Region II, Zone 3 Chair

Lion Tony Rutledge, Region 11, Zone 2 Lion Laurene Homsher, Region III, Zone 3

Lion Larry Alman, District Editor, Newsletter

PCC Janalee McClure, Coordinator

Coordinator McClure stated the purpose of her position according to International guidelines:

Assist in goal setting for each individual function of the team.

Provide support for the development & execution of action plans.

Promote open communication and collaboration among all team members.

Schedule periodic meetings to measure progress and celebrate success.

Governor Morlock presented his District Goals to the team:

Membership increases for every club in the District.

Organize a minimum of one Club in District.

Have every club represented at Fall Conference and District Convention.

Extension Chair PDG Johnson presented his goals: (Note: Extension article scheduled for October)

- Finish organizing a new Lake City Club.
 - o Action: Another visit & presentation in the middle of Sept.

PDG Bill Raymor will make the presentation

International will come to help set up a club if PDG Harry can find TWO interested members in Lake City.

- Start organizing a new club in Marian within two weeks.
 - PDG Harry is waiting for material from International. As soon as material arrives he will set up an initial meeting with Mr. Crimin(?).
 - ZC Tim reported that Cadillac has Missaukee County members. He will email PDG Harry the information. Also he knows Mayor Dennis Heiser so he will help PDG Harry set up a meeting with him in Sept. too.
 - o PDG Harry reported Marion formerly had a Lions Club so the community would be a little familiar with Lions.
 - Harrison has the closest Lion Club to Marion. PDG Harry will touch base with Harrison Club as he starts organizing the Marian Club.
- Stabilize the Remus Club as soon as possible. ZC Tony is working on this already with President Mike Gingrich.
 - Action: Get the M reports current.
 - Lion Bill Simpson, Big Rapids Club will get the M reports current.
 - Action: Do an Orientation for the Club
 - Governor Morlock will contact Lion Dave Rowe to ask his assistance.
- Reorganize the Grant Lions Club as soon as possible. ZC Laurene will lead this endeavor with the assistance of Lion Dale Weaver and Extension Chair PDG Harry.
 - Action: Find two people to lead this project in Grant. Or perhaps even start with a Branch Club under the Newaygo Club.
- Leo Extension in Cadillac. ZC Tim plans to have this completed this fall.
 - Action: Work with Lion Cindy May, Mesick Leo advisor.
- Leo Extension in Greenville. VDG Wayne has this in the works for completion this school year.
- Leo Extension in Harrison & Onekama. ZC Laurene will be working to assist these clubs.

VDG Wayne presented his Retention Goals: (Note: Retention article scheduled for November)

- 50% reduction in membership losses this year:
 - Action: Send 'Dear John' letters to each member dropped to pin point reason for drops.
 - VDG Wayne will send the letters immediately upon receiving the 'drop' information from the Club Secretaries.
- Make sure all clubs are using the Orientation tool that assists retention.
 - Action: Either do the Orientation himself or ask Club to contact Lion Dave Rowe for an
 official orientation meeting.
- Encourage membership growth in every club so drops & new members will be even at year end.
 - Action: Start the 'Red Dot for sure shot' program. VDG Wayne will place the red dots on
 watches of all Lions so they think of new members every time they look at their watch.

Absent Women's Development Chair Lion Laura Johnson made a phone report to Coordinator Janalee:

- Request each Club to add a woman member this year.
 - o Action: Lion Laura will write an article for the Governor's Newsletter immediately.
 - Clubs will receive recognition at District Convention in April 2009.
 - Lion Laura will be visiting clubs to present this program.
 - ZC Tony suggests all Zone & Region Meetings present this program too.
 - District Editor Larry will send minutes of this meeting to all Zone & Region Chairs so they are familiar with this request.

In the absence of the Leadership Chair the MERLOW Committee set Leadership Goals:

- Encourage Lion Clubs to send members to the Higgins Lake Leadership Training in November.
 - o Action: Leadership to write article in the Governor's Newsletter in September.
 - Governor Morlock will contact Leadership Chair George Whyte with the request.
- Utilize all the past Lions trained at Higgins Lake Leadership Training in our District:
 - Governor Morlock will get the current list of graduates sent to PCC Janalee for immediate direct contact.
 - PCC Janalee will try to get commitments for District Convention, next Fall Conference and even Club Visitations as soon as the list arrives.

In the absence of the Orientation Chair the MERLOW Committee set Orientation Goals:

- Orientation Chair to attend all Zone & Region Meetings.
 - Action: District Editor Larry will add Lion Dave Rowe's email to all Zone & Region Meeting Notices immediately.
 - Orientation Chair to visit at least 3 clubs, 1 in each region, to offer orientation for new members.
 - Governor Morlock will contact Lion Dave immediately for his concurrence with the goals.

Membership Chair PDG Maguire presented his goals: (Note: Membership article scheduled for Dec.)

- o Every Club to be a 'plus 1' in membership by the end of this year.
 - Action: Zone & Region Chairs to put this information out at all of their visitations & meetings. District Editor Larry to get information in the Governor's newsletter right away.

Committee requests IT Chair get the Zone & Region Chair reports up and running as soon as possible.

Action: District Editor Larry to contact IT Chair Lion Karla Roebuck right away with the request.

Next Meeting scheduled for Sunday, October 27, 2008, 1:30 p.m., at the White Cloud Lions Den.

Meeting adjourned at 3:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

PCC Janalee McClure, MERLOW Coordinator for District 11E1



WOMEN'S DEVELOPMENT NEWS

A big change in the "W" of the MERLOW Committee has taken place in International President Brandel's year. The combination of family and women's initiative has created a new title "FAMILY and WOMEN MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT"

UNITED IN SERVICE AWARDS

This award will automatically be sent out to district governor's whose district had a net growth of 25 women members at the end of the fiscal year. Unfortunately, according to the numbers I received from International as of June 30, 2008 District 11 E1 showed a net gain of only two female members.

DISCOUNTED STUDENT MEMBERSHIP FEES

Any student under 30 years of age, with completion of a verification form, is eligible for a waiver of initiation fee and annual International dues of \$19.50(a savings of the same amount).

If the student is part of a campus or branch club the dues of \$19.50 must be paid in full at the beginning of the year.

In closing, I feel the clubs in our districts that have not taken in women members are losing out of new ideas and talents that only women can bring into a club.

I will be writing an article for the October newsletter, with a follow up letter to go out to all club presidents in November. Both will include ideas to encourage the addition of females into their clubs.

Respectfully,

Lion Laura Johnson, Family and Women's Membership Development Chair

District 11-E-1 Cabinet meeting September 7, 2008 Camp Tuhsmeheta (Camp T.)

It has been a successful summer at Camp T this summer. The numbers were down and there are a couple things that didn't help.

- Snow days effected the first session which was very high last year but ti was down dirastically this year.
- 2. Unemployment and the economy affected many parents
- 3. Gasoline prices sky rocketed.

Money coming in was not as good this year than last year. We did not reach the amount we were expecting.

- 1. Meijer Corp.
- 2. Shared funds from the State
- 3. The trust fund, they were expecting \$40,000. From that, it didn't happen.

They laid off some staff when they found out they were not going to get this money.

They cancled the GPS weekend which was very successful the last several years.

All in all it was a very successful summer.

Lion Larry Alman Camp T. District Chairman

Camp Tuhsmeheta Budget for 2008 year

_	Projected	Actual to date	Costs 2006
Revenue			
Quest 4 Success	\$20,000.00		
Grants	\$11,500.00	\$3,000.00	
Donations	\$89,495.00	\$87,895.00	
Interest		** **	
Tuition	\$48,000.00	\$3,140.00	
Property Rental	\$500.00	\$150.00	
Wrightlaw	\$9,239.10	\$9,239.10	
Camp T Store	\$359.40	\$359.40	
MCB Summer Youth Emp	\$34,400.00		
MSB Trust Fund	\$130,000.00		
Cash on hand	\$3,408.62		
Receivables	\$8,000.00		
Thompson Fund	\$15,000.00	\$15,000.00	
Total Revenue	\$369,902.12	\$118,783.50	

Expenses		
Executive Director	\$35,000.00	\$14,583.35
Executive Secretary	\$26,880.00	\$6,307.41
Camp Director	\$23,760.00	\$8,740.00
Staff	\$68,975.00	\$1,625.00
FICA	\$6,800.00	\$1,141.38
FUTA	\$200.00	\$53.28
SUTA	\$1,300.00	\$268.56
Workers Comp	\$2,347.00	8. * 1999 AT. 87-45.00 AT.
Travel and Hotel	\$7,557.00	\$1,092.08
Office	\$3,425.00	\$866.15
Insurance	\$2,181.00	\$2,024.00
Memberships	\$2,000.00	\$1,784.75
Rentals		
Guest Instructors	\$7,400.00	
Staff Training and		
Instruction	\$3,555.00	
Program Supplies	\$9,150.00	\$54.38
Specialty Programs	\$13,650.00	\$3,100.00
Food	\$20,500.00	\$3,221.07
Licenses	\$1,320.00	\$25.00
Accounting	\$4,621.00	\$944.82
Attorneys	\$2,200.00	
Advertising	\$3,447.00	\$3,374.71
Scholarships	\$1,250.00	\$1,250.00
Research and Marketing	\$1,000.00	\$19.07
Wrightslaw	\$6,423.85	\$6,423.85
Executive Director	# 40,000,00	#4.750.00
Expenses	\$12,000.00	\$4,752.00
Repairs	\$612.50	\$612.50
MCB Cash Match Thompson Fund Loan	\$25,168.00	
Repay	\$40,000.00	
Корцу	Ψ-0,000.00	
SubTotal Expenses	\$332,722.35	\$62,263.36
3.75	8.	5 5
Camp Nurse	\$8,040.00	
Uniforms	\$1,650.00	
Supplimental INS.	\$650.00	
Webhost	\$2,050.00	\$1,810.00
Utilities	\$2,196.00	\$780.28
TOTAL EXPENSES	\$347,308.35	\$64,853.64

District 11 E1 Diabetes Chairperson Report

Activity in this area has been rather slow due to a funding issue with the TIPDON and other State DON's. Funding was re-established this summer so all area Offices are now functioning again. The first fall meeting of TIPDON will be in October 08 and I will be participating in its business.

Most of the TIPDON workload has been taken over by local Regional Hospitals – Munson Hospital in Traverse City is my local contact. This summer Munson was quite active in a project that all DON's sponsored entitled Lets Get Moving Northern Michigan. This program was a 100 day fitness challenge effort to help combat diabetes and improve overall health status. Local area participation was stressed and if Empire was any indication the program was quite a success. Local merchants were also involved in weekly prize drawings for miles walked (individually and team efforts).

Other than some improvements to blood checking items a Diabetes cure remains elusive. The number of cases of Type II Diabetes continues to rise.

PDG Richard Daniel Chairperson Diabetes Committee

District 11-E-1 Cabinet Meeting September 7, 2008

District Editor Report

This year I am featuring a District or State project each month, so please send me articles project Chair people, I will be calling you to remind you in advance of the month we could use your article. We need to get the word out to more members in the District.

Zone Chairmen, Region Chairmen, please go to the Clubs that you are representing and get E-mail addresses. I would like names, Club's they represent and E-mail addresses. Some Club's we have no E-mail addresses for and an E-mail address would be wonderful.

Please send me articles that are current. Suggestions A project coming up, An award given to a special member, a special guest visit's your Club, these are examples.

I have a list of 100 people. If you have not received any messages from me, please give me your address.

Please, no news paper articles. It would be easier for me to receive them electronic. I can handle most picture formats. I can manage HTML format as well. I use Word and that is the best for me. If you use Word Perfect, you can save the file as a Word document, or I can convert it to Word as well.

I am very happy to serve our District and your Club's and I am looking forward to a great year ahead with you.

I welcome any questions.

Jim and Carolyn

From: Richard Perrin [perrinr@hotmail.com]
Sent: Saturday, September 06, 2008 2:47 PM

To: Jim Chipman

Subject: MD 11 Redistricting Committee Report and District 11E1 Elections Committee Report

MD11 Redistricting Committee Report - September 7, 2008

Redistricting is a dead issue with this year's Council. They have decided to concentrate on organizing new clubs and promoting membership instead. Their goals are to personally sponsor 5 new members this year and to bring every district up to at least 1,250 members. Those are ambitious goals, but there have been some positive results. At the end of July, there was one new club in 11 A1, and four districts showed membership growth—resulting in a net gain of 6 for the multiple district. It's hard to judge what will happen by the end of the year, but it's a good start.

Above information per 9/3/08 email from Lion Mary Brown, Lions of Michigan State Office

District 11 E-1 Elections Committee Report - September 7, 2008

Nothing to report at this time.

Lion Richard Perrin, PCC, PDG Big Rapids Lions Club Information Technology Committee

The following club websites are up to date. Date they were last updated appears after club name.

BIG RAPIDS 9-2-2008

CADILLAC 8-24-2008

CHIPPEWA LAKE 8-30-2008 Linked to District Website.

EMPIRE 7-4-2008

FREMONT Up to date. Linked to District Website Fall Conference info. Need to change link to District Calendar.

GREENVILLE 8-22-2008

HESPERIA Up to date. Linked to District Website.

KALEVA Up to date. Not linked to main District Website home page but linked to individual pages.

<u>MANISTEE</u> Up to date. Not linked to main District Website home page but linked to individual pages.

MIDLAND Up to date. What an awesome club logo!!

<u>MOUNT PLEASANT</u> Up to date. Not linked to main District Website home page but linked to newsletter.

ONEKAMA 4-19-2008

WEIDMAN 7-15-2008

WHITE CLOUD 9-4-2008

An email was sent to each club concerning their websites, as the District Website links to each individual club page. There was also an article in the Newsletter. All they have to do is contact Randy by phone or email and he'll talk them through the login process if they don't know how.

I also encourage everyone to send me their club events for inclusion on the District Calendar and to use me or the other committee members for zone meeting training.

The Roster on the website has all corrections to date. If there are any more corrections, they need to be sent to me.

\$250 check for IT Committee budgeted. \$99 for website hosting for 1 year and site building software from Homestead as well as 1 free domain. Balance to offset expenses of training at conventions, region/zone meetings, clubs: CD's, DVD's, printing training materials, and if anything's left to help with gas (.14 per mile).

Visits to the website newsletter have steadily increased. In June there were 48 visits, July 88, August 119! And for the first week in September there have already been 24 visitors. This is only for the Newsletter page, not counting any other pages.

INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION COMMITTEE REPORT MINNEAPOLIS, MINN, JULY 6-10, 2009

International Convention committee is trying to get approval for a 'Taste of Michigan Night' in Minneapolis. International has to approve the project, rooms need to be obtained & it must be approved by the Council of Governors before it will be a reality. It would be an 'Invitation Only' event. All Multiple 11 Past International Directors & Past District Governors will have an allotment of tickets to hand out. Each Vice-Governor in Governor School will have tickets too. It will be a cash bar with donated Michigan products to eat, drink or carry away.

The Michigan Hotel is the Marriott West Minneapolis. Rate is \$133.00. It is 3 miles from the Center. The committee is taking bids on getting busses to take our members to the Convention. More information will be coming later.

The Committee Chair & Vice-Chair will do their inspection trip some time in September then the next meeting will be scheduled for the committee.

LIASON COMMITTEE

PDG Sara Doubleday withdrew her candidacy for International Director in Bangkok, as expected. She will be running in Minneapolis and should be elected.

PID Bill Hansen has asked our Council of Governors to pass a resolution of support for Dr. Wing-Kun Tam from China for Second International Vice President. It will be on the October 3-5, 2008 agenda.

USA/CANADA FORUM

September 18-20, 2008 in SASKATOON, SASKATCHEWAN, CANADA

NEXT YEAR: September 17-19, 2009 in Memphis, Tennessee.

Mark your calendars NOW!

You don't want to miss such a close one.

Michigan has put a bid in for Grand Rapids again in 2013! The final result of that bid is not posted yet.

YOUTH EXCHANGE

The first meeting of the year will be held Sat. Sept. 13th in Lansing. I'll have more information for you at the next Cabinet meeting.

MICHIGAN FORUM COMMITTEE

The Forum will be held February 20-21, 2009 in Lansing at the Holiday Inn West on Saginaw St., just across the side street from the Midway Hotel where we held last year's Forum.

- The price will not go up. Still \$30.00 each, including rolls & coffee in the a.m., lunch, entertainment and tickets for door prizes at the closing session.
- · This year's theme is 'Everyday Heroes'
- Breakout sessions are:
 - HOW TO MAKE MEETINGS FUN on Friday night with round table discussion format.
 - INTERNATIONAL DIRECTOR PRESENTATION by our guest ID Doug Lozier from Indiana.
 - o LEOS by Lion Kim Thiede
 - PRE-INDUCTION ORIENTATION by Lion Ed Weessies
 - THE GROUP DYNAMICS OF RECRUITMENT & RETENTION by our own Lion John Monahan
 - o BANNER TALK, WHAT'S YOUR STORY? by DG Linda Bosma
 - GOOD GROUP DYNAMICS by PDG Tom Doyle
 - TAI CHI FOR ARTHRITIS by Lion Cheryl Schneider
 - CHOOSING A PET THAT IS RIGHT FOR YOU by the Humane Society
 - o QUILTS by Willie Pfeiffer color and artistry in fabric.
 - WELCOME HOMES RESIDENTIAL SERVICES by PDG Brian Shepard and/or Lion Nancee DeVogel
 - MICHIGAN EYE BANK by Lisa Langley and/or Kevin Ross
 - PROTECTING HEARING IN SENIORS & YOUTH by MADHH
 - o WHAT'S NEW FROM THE IRS? by State Treasurer Paul Hemeryck
 - INCORPORATION OF LIONS CLUBS by PDG John Johnson
 - LEADERSHIP TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES from graduates of USA/Canada Forums, Senior Lions Leadership Institute, Faculty Development Institute & Michigan Leadership Institute.
 - WHITE CANE TOPIC maybe by a past White Cane Scholarship recipient who ran the Boston Marathon
 - DIGITAL PHOTOGRAPHY
- An IT room is trying to be arranged as a 'resource room' for one-on-one assistance all day.

All this is in the planning stage but you sure can see how exciting the day will be. I'm sure none of you will want to miss such a wonderful day!

Jim and Carolyn

From: Janalee McClure [janalee@riverview.net]

Sent: Monday, September 08, 2008 4:45 PM

To: Jim and Carolyn Chipman; Lion Larry

Subject: Fw: Cabinet Mtg. info

Lion Jim

Here is Jane's report for the cabinet meeting.

Lion Larry,

Here is the information from Jane for the visitation offer for Leader Dog programs!

Janalee

---- Original Message -----From: Jane A. Jibson To: Janalee McClure

Sent: Sunday, September 07, 2008 6:00 AM

Subject: Re: Cabinet Mtg. info

Janalee -

Here is my report. I will be going to Rochester next weekend to train for the Leader Dog District job. David is driving me and bringing me home on Sunday.

We will be happy to do programs for clubs and for other organizations, so please call to reserve a time. David works 30 hours a week on a pretty flexible schedule. I also have a flexible schedule, but I need to schedule time off for things so the hospitals I routinely work for know that I will be unavailable.

Home: 231-924-1564

Cell: 231-335-8387 (Jane) 231-335-8363 (David) Shop: 231-924-1700 or toll free 866-719-1700

Home address is 109 N. Division Ave., Fremont Michigan

Jane Jibson

Janalee McClure < janalee@riverview.net> wrote:

Hi Jane,

I'm attaching the August 11E1 Newsletter. Page 5, bottom half of page, has an article about Leader Dog. White Cloud Lions article is on page 10, I think. Map is page 11.

Also attaching agenda for Sunday's Cabinet Mtg.

District 11E1 Webpage address is: http://11e1.homestead.com/info.html

Hope you get it ok.

9/9/2008